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Middleberg Public Schools
Dena Stewart         Superintendent

2130 County Road 1317

Blanchard, Oklahoma 73010

Ph 405.485.3612    Fax 405.485.3204

dstewart@middleberg.k12.ok.us


01 March 2011
Dear Tiger Fans,


I open up this chronicle of the Tiger Times with long awaited good news.  We are finally on our way to the start of construction.  Resolution with the fire marshal, insurance companies, and engineers has finally happened.  Bids for construction are out and are to be awarded March 21st.  Construction should be underway shortly thereafter.  While the cafeteria project is going to be behind schedule (not scheduled for finish until February), the remodel and roofing of the original building, remodel of the PK-K building and the softball field improvements are on schedule to be completed before school resumes in August.


I would like to welcome two new board members to our administrative team.  Glenda Fenimore will be serving in place of James Byrd and Scott Weaver will be taking over the reins for Caresa Ray.  I would like to take this opportunity to welcome them aboard and to thank James and Caresa for their years of service to the district.


Due to the many cases of flu and other illnesses this year absenteeism is up.  The school policy is for a student to move to the next grade level they must not have more than 9 absences for the semester.  If your child has been to court or has seen a health professional please get notes to the office.  With official documentation from a health professional (Dr visit, health dept, emergency room, clinic visit, etc.) or documentation showing attendance at any legal proceeding we are able to not count those absences towards the nine allowable.  If you have not already turned in Dr. /Court notes to the office you can give them a call and have the notes faxed directly to the school at 485-3204.  If you would like to check on your child’s absences or if you have any questions do not hesitate to give me a call at school.


Oklahoma University and USAO are both offering reading programs this summer.  These are free and an excellent way to help your child not lose ground during summer vacation.  Both programs require pre-registration, as they will only take a certain number of students.  I have enclosed enrollment forms for your convenience with this newsletter.  We also have forms available in both offices at school. 


We have officially made up all of the time missed due to the weather this year.  Hopefully we are free of Old Man Winter’s assault and will be able to have all scheduled breaks the remainder of the year.  Our next vacation will be Spring Break, March 14th-18th.  

Let me wrap up with a big “thank you” for your support of our book fairs.  Due to your generosity we have been able to purchase new books for the library and for each teacher’s classroom.  THANK YOU for your continuing support of our students and teachers!
Yours for the children,

Dena Stewart
A Tradition of Excellence and Pride
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